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Re: 
LLLT Program Expansion Proposal – Estate and Health Care
Dear Ms. Carlson and Ms. Reed:
I am a retired judge (Lincoln County District Court) who has practiced Elder Law for about 20 years and I continue in the active practice of Elder Law.  I am a long-term member of the Washington Academy of Elder Lawyer Attorneys.  I concur with many of the statements which other members of WAELA have submitted against passage of the above-referenced proposal.

There is no question that LLLT’s are needed to help those who are underrepresented in some areas of law.  I saw this need daily in my courtroom.  It would be nearly impossible, however, for the court to grant a limited license in:  “governmental benefits”; representation of clients in court VAPO hearings; or in advising the elderly on proper estate planning documents, without creating a disservice to our elderly public.  I can certainly see where routine real estate closings and even routine dissolution of marriage cases can and should be adequately addressed by LLLT practitioners.
The area of “governmental benefits”, for example, is horrendously complicated.  It is aggravated by constant major government program changes which are made frequently (at least bi-yearly). This is done both by changes in federal statutes and rule changes and by Washington            State rule changes. I have assisted clients on many occasions to maximize government benefits; however, in order to do so I have had to study this area of law and attend numerous CLE seminars on a constant basis (including a 3-day Unprogram by WAELA each year).  Most non-elder law attorneys do not have the expertise to advise concerning the eligibility for government benefits; much less can it be expected that LLLT’s could do so.  Many, if not most, clients who are in need of counseling in this area are individuals with assets which need to be preserved so that, for example, many important expenses which Medicaid and other programs will not pay for can be funded within the rules.  Oftentimes the payment for this advice comes in conjunction with a “spend down” of assets which can lead to Medicaid eligibility.  Clients are far more interested in funding legal advice as part of a “spend down” which results in protecting their remaining assets than in funding a “spend down program” in a way that simply dissipates their resources.   

In summary, to a large extent, this proposal is therefore a solution to a problem which does not exist (people having assets to protect can and do obtain qualified advice from elder law attorneys) and/or it is a proposal whose objective cannot be achieved because of the rapidly changing and complex law involved.
I am afraid that the objective of reducing the burden on the courts also would not be achieved because of the number of lawsuits which will need to be resorted to in order to correct the errors that will come from practitioners who may be blessed with a legal status but who are not equipped to come up to the standard of practice which will be expected of them.  
Very truly yours,

 





JOSHUA F. GRANT
Via Email

cc:
Steve R. Crossland, LLLT Chair
